& GARDEIIS
~ 8
2

-

13 October 2010

Darren Millis

Archer Stone Restoration Ltd
Winters Farm

North Common Road
Wivelsfield Green

East Sussex RH17 7RJ

Dear Darren

I would like to thank you, on behalf of the Directors of Hever Castle, for the excellent
work carried out by your team on the remodelling of the Guthrie Pavilion. I am
particularly grateful to you because your team effectively project-managed the whole
redevelopment and throughout the process there were no nasty surprises. I think we have
ended up somewhere very close to budget without compromising the end product.

Your team were very professional and managed to get a great deal of work done despite
some trying weather conditions. The completed works have proven to be immensely
popular with clients and we have already booked all the Saturdays that we can for next
summer. We have had probably half a dozen functions in the building so far and these
have all gone down exceptionally well. We have been inundated with praise for the
building.

The Directors and I are particularly pleased with the stonework. I think the columns,
with our own oak pergola atop, look fantastic. The building clearly looks fantastic
compared to the rather sad 1970s’> working-man’s-club-type affair it was before. It will
only get better with age, particularly as the plants grow up over the pergola.

I am happy to say that I have no hesitation in recommending your firm to anyone else.
Thank you again for all your hard labours.

Yours sincerely

fo—

Duncan Leslie MRICS
Chief Executive
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